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Notes of the meeting held on Zoom 

25th January 2022
Present: 25
Notes and matters arising from last meeting
The notes from the previous meeting on 12th November 2021 were approved.
Information exchange and current developments:

Mental health funding streams for children in schools

There had been a consultation on funding coming into the borough for children’s mental health, particularly mindfulness, last year. It wasn’t clear what this resulted in, Alex will follow up once it is established who the LBTH Officer was that led the consultation.

How have organisations secured funding for their work? 

One organisation had received funding for a girls mental health project from Awards for All for £10,000 (National Lottery Community Fund) https://www.tnlcommunityfund.org.uk/funding/under10k 
Nia Play Therapy Services

Nia shared information on their play therapy services for children:

‘We are able to support children who have experienced or witnessed violence and abuse to overcome their trauma. We have qualified play therapists with open availability. We are interested in hearing from any suitable organisations who may wish to refer in and/or who may have the capacity and space to host the play therapy service one day a week in Tower Hamlets’.
Interesting funding opportunity

Youth Investment Fund:

This fund had opportunities for organisations that could spend and complete work by end of March. Tower Hamlets and Barking & Dagenham were the only 2 London boroughs that could apply.

https://www.bbcchildreninneed.co.uk/grants/dcms-youth-investment-fund/
City Bridge Trust Positive Transitions:

https://www.citybridgetrust.org.uk/what-we-do/grant-making/what-we-fund/positive-transitions/
The City Bridge Trust Transitions Fund funds up to two years for certain areas of funding that are currently otherwise on hold, and will fund core costs. Areas cover projects that can support specialist support services working with children and young people but must look at transitions at any age:
· Affected by domestic abuse

· With mental health needs

· In care moving into adulthood

· Who are disabled transitioning into adulthood

· Who are carers

They also have a strand focusing on refugees.
Outside Edge Theatre Company young people’s project
Outside Edge are a Theatre Company and participatory arts charity supporting people (until now, adults) affected by addiction from substance misuse to problem gambling. They are about to launch their first young people’s project. There are free taster sessions, with the main project over half term for 10 young people who are affected by family member’s addiction, 14-18 years old. Referrals were still being accepted for the half term project.

For further info email admin@edgetc.org
New Town Hall and Residents Hub
The new Town Hall will be on the site of the old London Hospital; it is due to open this year. There will be a children’s library and a resident hub for residents to access advice, guidance and support. It is unclear how the referrals will work, and if and/or how services for young people will be delivered there. There will also need to be clarity about how this residents hub fits with Children and Family Centres, or Family Hub approach when it comes into being. The developments have been put on the agenda for the next Children and Families Executive to have a strategic consideration on the opportunities for children, young people and families. 
It had been clear in the meeting that the plans so far hadn’t consulted widely. It is hoped there will now be consultation opportunities.

THCAN referral system
It was mentioned at the new Town Hall meeting, that the residents hub will use the THCAN (Tower Hamlets Community Advice Network) referral system. THCAN have been working together to deliver advice and guidance to adults in Tower Hamlets for a while. It is made up of several organisations. The Children’s Society have been trialling a referral website https://thcan.org.uk/thcan-referral/ 
They would welcome discussing with any organisation how they could be included in the referral system. The contact is Amy Wright Amy.Wright@childrenssociety.org.uk  

Poverty Review

Slides were shared on the outcomes from the poverty review. There is a focus on three areas, early financial intervention; employment and skills; and a brighter future for the new generation. 

Youth provision on Isle of Dogs for secondary age young people

XLP have just employed someone that will be able to take their work forward in Tower Hamlets and they will be able to restart their work on the Isle of Dogs. There was interest to know what is available for young people on the Isle of Dogs at the moment:
· Spotlight have a new centre at Phoenix Heights in partnership with One Housing, to deliver a universal youth service provision with a variety of activities as part of the VRU (Violence Reduction Unit) funded MyEnds project called Tower Hamlets Island Community Network (THICN) in that area. The contact is Nahim Ahmed Nahim@wearespotlight.com
They also do detached youth work in the area, and engage with young people in 9 hotspots they have identified. 
· THICN has also done some asset mapping, see https://thicn.org/map 

· Sporting Foundation have the LBTH contract for youth activities in that area-their website has the details of days, venues and timings http://sportingfoundation.com/ 

· It is possible to search for postcode areas on The Local Offer and this will come up with other provisions, for example: https://www.localoffertowerhamlets.co.uk/organisations?page=1&per_page=10&search_organisation%5Bterm%5D=&search_organisation%5Bwithin%5D=1&search_organisation%5Blocation%5D=London%20E14,%20UK&search_organisation%5Blatitude%5D=51.50975&search_organisation%5Blongitude%5D=-0.01759 
LBTH 22/23 budget

LBTH’s draft budget was agreed on 18th January and put forward to Overview and Scrutiny Committee. There is a link for the proposals:

https://democracy.towerhamlets.gov.uk/ieListDocuments.aspx?MId=12321&EVT=101&DT=D
Feedback from Every Chance for Every Child Forum on 13th January

The Every Chance for Every Child (ECEC) Forum used to be called the Children and Families Partnership. The meetings are now termly, many representatives from partners in Tower Hamlets attend and it is chaired by Cllr Asma Begum and the Young Mayor. The last meeting on 13th January was a youth takeover. Topics covered included mental health, safety and opportunities for children and young people. St Luke’s Pupil Parliament also spoke about the need for reducing violence and the part kindness can play.

Working with schools

Alex presented recently to secondary school headteachers about the vibrancy of the voluntary sector and the range of opportunities for enrichment all the voluntary sector organisations provide. As a result of that meeting, Alex has linked with Daniel Burton from THEP (Tower Hamlets Education Partnership) who has invited Alex to speak to the Pastoral Leaders Network, the Post 16 Network and the Careers Network, which she will do in the coming weeks. 
We discussed the question ‘What next?’ Do we need to do some case studies about the voluntary sectors work? Is there a need for something about the difference our work makes for children and young people? 
Liaison with Steve Nyakatawa, Director of Education, LBTH:

Steve introduced himself to the group, he has worked in a variety of local authorities on education and SEND; he has also worked with Ofsted on SEND inspections.
The SEND inspection and SEND developments in Tower Hamlets
The SEND inspectors came towards the end of June. There were 4 key areas the inspectors identified that we need to make improvements

1. Education, Health and Care Plans (EHIC) - making sure they are timely and the reviews happen annually

2. ASD waiting times - children and young people are waiting too long for an ASD assessment/diagnosis, causing blockages in the system

3. Speech and language in the early years - commissioning is not covering the need, there are gaps in the provision

4. Parental engagement - parents/carers told inspectors they were not aware of Tower Hamlets’ plans for improvement and also were not kept informed. Steve commented that they are putting together systems to ensure local leaders engage with parents.

LBTH have had to prepare an action plan for addressing these areas which went to Ofsted and CQC on 24th December, and in mid-January Ofsted and CQC confirmed the action plan was fit for purpose and so LBTH are going ahead with the actions for these four areas, alongside the SEND improvement action plan.

Transition wasn’t picked up by inspectors but they think it is an important focus to ensure children don’t fall in to gaps during transition times.
The action plan and information is on the Local Offer, progress will be reported through the SEND Improvement Board and also ‘Let’s Talk SEND’ sessions.
https://www.localoffertowerhamlets.co.uk/pages/local-offer/send/send-written-statement-of-action 
It was queried whether the Speech and Language needs are also in Key Stage 1. Steve commented that they want to maintain and improve progress in KS1 too. 
There is a workstream for ASD developments, and much of the parental engagement work is being developed with Parent Carer Forums. 
Changes in demographics in Tower Hamlets
There are pressures on pupil places on the Isle of Dogs, yet surplus places in west of borough so schools are not full. To respond to surplus places, schools have explored and taken up different options, perhaps becoming a federation, or amalgamating etc. Despite this reorganisation in the west of borough, there are still empty places in schools so there is a further need to consider options in E1. 
The change in demographics is a mixture of Brexit and the pandemic, lower birth rates in Tower Hamlets, and the cost of housing and type of housing being built isn’t suitable for families. 

Voluntary Sector organisations in the west of Tower Hamlets are seeing a reduction in numbers of children attending, but also the changes to communities has an impact on the children and families remaining. Discussion followed on how do we keep people who want to live in the area here, including professionals with families.
Future planning, agenda items for next meeting 

The next meeting will be at the end March; Judith St John will be attending.[image: image2.png]
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